Parent Letter

Re: SASE 9 Winter Camping Trip
January 17th, 2023
Dear Parent/ Guardian:
Our first overnight trip of the semester will take place February 21-23, 2023. It is a winter camping trip using skis or snowshoes for travel. Students will ski/ snowshoe to Fox Bay Retreat on Lake Laberge during the first day, sleep in cabins the first night, sleep in snow shelters (quinzhees) the second night and ski out on the last day. 
Agenda – Tuesday, February 21, 2023
· 8:30am - organize gear at PCSS

· 10am - depart in school van to trailhead 
· 10:30am – ski to Fox Bay Retreat cabins (~10km)
· 2pm -  arrive at cabins
· 3pm – start piling snow for quinzhees
· 6pm – supper
· 8pm – lights out
Agenda – Wednesday, February 22, 2023
· 9am - student wake-up and breakfast
· 10am - snow piling and excavating
· 12pm - lunch
· 12:30pm - excavating
· 3pm – ski tour
· 6pm - supper

· 8pm – lights out
Agenda – Thursday, February 23, 2023
· 9am - student wake-up; breakfast; shelter groups dismantle quinzhees and pack gear

· 10am - ski back to truck
· 1:30pm pack truck and drive back to school
· 2pm: gear clean-up; complete journals

· 3pm: dismissal 

Location and Shelter
· Location: Fox Bay Retreat cabins
· Students will work in groups of 2-3 to build quinzhees
· Students will sleep in cabins the first night while the piled snow sinters and they will sleep in their snow shelters the second night

· Males and females will be in separate groups
Food
· Breakfast for days 2 and 3

· Lunches, snacks and beverages for days 1, 2 and 3
· Supper for days 1 and 2
· ***Students will be put into food groups and will collectively plan, purchase, pack and cook meals
Supervision
· Teacher: Kathleen McDade

· Male chaperone: Théo Lestage-Rousseau
· Other chaperone: TBD
Transportation
· Students will be transported to and from the site with a school van

· A truck driven by a chaperone will be used to transport gear and will be at the cabin site as an emergency vehicle
Gear Notes
· Please refer to the equipment list and help your child get organized prior to the trip

· Students will be shoveling snow to build snow shelters and are encouraged to bring large shovels from home to aid in shelter construction.
Upon return to the school on Thursday, February 23, 2023, students and leaders will cooperatively clean up all trip gear prior to the end of the school day. Students will be dismissed when clean-up and journaling is complete. As we plan to be back at the school by early afternoon, students will likely be able to take their regular buses home but many will require parent pick-up for gear transport.
If you have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to contact me.

Kathleen McDade

(w) 667-8044

Kathleen.mcdade@yesnet.yk.ca
http://www.mcdadepcss.weebly.com

